
Statement  - Highfield, Croston 

 

Thank you for considering the application for 2 x Category C Gaming machines and 

1 x Category D machine.  

I can confirm that the existing 2 x Category C Gaming machines are located within 

the Bar Area of the venue (shown in yellow on the venue’s plan’s).  

This Bar Area is strictly limited to Over 18’s Only and a Challenge 21 Policy is also in 

place.  

Mitchells and Butlers has a policy in place which has been written to support all 

relevant Gaming Legislation and to assist with compliance with the law. The 

Manager’s and their team at the Highfield Restaurant, Preston are aware that the law 

requires that No Person Under 18 is allowed to play a Gaming machine (Category 

‘C’). That includes children aided and abetted by third parties. (attached is the 

Mitchells and Butlers policy on Gaming). 

With reference to the Category D machine, we wish for this machine to be located in 

the family area, “Fuzzy Ed’s”. The Category D machine we wish to place within 

Fuzzy Ed’s is a “Teddy Grabber” crane machine suitable for family entertainment 

and is not located within the vicinity of the Category C Gaming machines. (shown as 

Cat D on the venue’s plan’s). 

I do hope we have included all of the relevant documents and assurances to secure 

this application.  

 

Thank you and best wishes. 

 

Dawn Clarke 


